May 6, 2020

## Dear Valued Member:

We hear your concerns and understand what you are saying. However, the injunction was put in place to temporarily postpone the opening, not to keep Eagle Lake closed. This was done to have time to set proper guidelines to ensure the safety and health of all who visit Eagle Lake Community and the local communities.

We are in an unprecedented situation here and we would hope that you could understand and respect the severity of the situation and also be respectful and understanding that this is not about one individual or location but this is about the health and welfare of an entire community, both the private community of Eagle Lake and surrounding communities.

We ask for your patience in letting this situation be worked out. There will be requirements that must be strictly adhered to for members or visitors to come into the community. It is truly a situation where we ask that everyone be cognizant of their surroundings. Our community, country and even the entire world have not had to deal with such a situation like this in our lifetimes. We are learning as we progress through this time.

Recommendations/Guidelines have been sent to Eagle Lake management, and we are diligently working toward an agreement on them.

These guidelines will only be set in place throughout the COVID-19 era. As the declarations of emergency by Lackawanna County and the State of Pennsylvania as well as the Stay-at-Home orders of many of our neighboring states show, we clearly are still in that era. They are needed to protect you, your family, friends and community and to stop the spread of the COVID-19 virus. There are changes every day to what can and cannot be done. Your community management will keep you up to date in the best possible way. Know they and the township are working hard to keep EVERYONE safe and healthy.

We look forward to you coming back to visit Covington Township in the near future.

Sincerely

Charles Raziano

Covington Township EMA Coordinator